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Jane Sorensen 
River Berry Farm 
191 Goose Pond Road 
Fairfax, VT 05454 

Dear Ms. Sorensen: 
 

The Senate Committee on Committees is pleased to appoint you to the Pollinator 
Protection Committee, pursuant to Act 83 of 2016, as a representative of vegetable farmers. 
 
 As you know, the Committee was established to work with the Agency of Agriculture to 
evaluate the causes and occurrences of reduced pollinator populations in the State, and 
recommend measures the State can adopt to conserve and protect pollinator populations in a 
report due by December 15, 2016. 
 

The Office of the Legislative Council and/or the Agency of Agriculture will follow up with 
you with details about the first meeting. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if we can be of any help. The best way to reach us is 
through the Senate President Pro-Tem’s office at 802-828-3806, or the Lt. Governor’s office at 
802-828-2226. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

                     
 
Lt. Gov. Phil Scott       Sen. John Campbell      Sen. Richard Mazza 


